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Dear Parents, Guardians, {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΣ /ƻƭƭŜŀƎǳŜǎ ŀƴŘ CǊƛŜƴŘǎΧ  

The staff, governors and parents at The Costello School are committed to providing our community and children a 

first-class education.  Since January the staff, students and board of governors, with the support of Bohunt Education 

Trust, have been exploring and evaluating what the school is doing well, and areas where it can improve. The views 

and perceptions of parents and guardians are absolutely fundamental to this improvement, hence the survey that 

we sent out to you at the end of February.  

Thank you for your support; we received over 320 responses, one of the highest response rates we have received for 

a survey request. 

Areas where you think we are doing really well: 

¶ An overwhelming majority of parents and carers believe their children are well taught. 

¶ Almost all parents and carers believe their children are happy, safe and well looked-after at The Costello 

School. 

¶ The vast majority of parents and carers think that we ensure our students are well behaved, and deal 

effectively with issues as they arise. 

¶ Most parents and carers believe their children make good progress and receive appropriate homework. 

¶ Most parents and carers believe the school offers a wide and suitable range of extra-curricular clubs, visits 

and activities. 

¶ Nearly all parents would recommend the school to another parent. 

 

Areas where you think we could do better, and what we are doing about it: 

¶ Some parents and carers believe we could further improve our communications about their ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǇǊƻƎǊŜǎǎ 

through reports and contact home.   

 

Improving communication is a key area of our School Action Plan. Already this year we have: 

- Run a survey for parents/guardians so that we can hear your views, which we are now feeding 

back on. 

- Worked to improve the quality and timeliness of communications received by parents/ 

guardians. 

- Opened up more of Frog to parents/ guardians (homework and behaviour points). 

- Implemented a new reporting system this academic year that is currently being embedded. It is 

designed to be far clearer on what your child needs to do to improve. We will consult further on 

this with some of you to understand and improve its impact in due course. 

 

¶ Some parents felt some improvements are required in the way the school is led and managed.   

 

High quality leadership is an absolute priority as The Costello School moves forward, and there have already 

been very significant recent changes, with the involvement of Bohunt Education Trust and the appointment 

of the Acting Co-Headteachers.  ¢ƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ ƛƴǎǇŜŎǘƻǊǎ ǇǊŀƛǎŜŘ ǘƘŜ ƭŜŀŘŜǊǎƘƛǇ ǘŜŀƳΣ ŎƻƳƳŜƴǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ 

Ψknow what is working well and what needs to improve. Effective systems for school improvement have been 

put in placeΦΩ  
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ENRICHING LIVES 

http://www.costelloschool.co.uk/


Other changes already implemented include: 

- A completely remodelled Governing Body, including a new Chair, which, in January, went 

through a rigorous governance review and action planning process run by an external expert. 

- The involvement of key leaders from Bohunt Education Trust in training, coaching and 

monitoring, including Subject Directors for English and Maths, the Director of Finance, the 

Director of HR, the Acting Co-Headteachers and the CEO, Neil Strowger. 

 

Work on both of these key areas, as well as the continuous improvement of learning, teaching and pastoral support, 

is embedded within our current School Action Plan, which was praised by inspectors. The Costello School is one of 

the leading schools in Basingstoke and with the support of Bohunt Education Trust and results expected to rise yet 

again in the summer we are very positive about the future of the school and the future we can provide for your 

children. 

Parents/guardians and staff are not the only groups of people that we have been consulting. We have also been 

speaking to students, in particular the new Student Leadership Team, who have recently started in post. Their 

introduction follows this letter. It has been fantastic working with them, although their ability to delegate tasks to us 

is far too good! 

Best wishes  
 
Mr P Avery & Mr G Green 
Acting Co-Headteachers  
The Costello School 

 

 

 

Hello, we are the Senior Student Leadership Team. 
  
We have recently been appointed to bring about positive changes to our school. Some of our main priorities are:  
  

·         The re-establishment of the student communications system.  
·         Further improvement to our school's environment  
·         ¢ƘŜ ƛƴǘǊƻŘǳŎǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ΨƭƛŦŜ ǎƪƛƭƭǎΩ ƛƴǘƻ ƻǳǊ ŎǳǊǊƛŎǳƭǳƳΦ  

  
Through these changes, we wish to build a better school environment for future (and current) students at Costello. 
  
Yours faithfully, 
  
Lauren Culver (Head Girl) 
Matthew Underdown (Head Boy) 
Heidi Wallenberg and Showi Bhandari (Deputy Head Girls) 
Taylor Elson and Aiden Temple (Deputy Head Boys)  

  



Diary dates and messages 

10 May ς пΦолǇƳ ¸ŜŀǊ у tŀǊŜƴǘǎΩ 9ǾŜƴƛƴƎ 

22 May ς 4.00 - 5.30pm Parent Surgery and Pastoral drop in 

24 May ς 6.00 - 7.30pm Music Concert Evening  

(showcasing some of Year 11s GCSE performance work)  

28 May ς 1 June - Half-Term 

 

TRIP SPACES 
Still one space available on the New York trip February half term 2019 

More information on website http://www.costelloschool.co.uk/news/trips-visits 

Or letters available in reception 

 

 

Message from the Welfare Officer 

 

Can we please remind you that all 

students should bring in a drinking bottle 

as the warmer weather is now here, 

students can top-up their bottles during 

break times.   
 

Thank you 

 

Follow the link to find current news items and 
information that may be of interest. 

http://www.parentvoice.info/en/News_Home 

 

RECYCLING OUTGROWN UNIFORM  

If you have any uniform your child has outgrown or they no longer need, could 

it be donated to the school please? Any donations would be gratefully 

received.  Many thanks. 

 

http://www.costelloschool.co.uk/news/trips-visits
http://www.parentvoice.info/en/News_Home


Costello Together News Round Up  

English News 

Army Visit 
On 26 March 2018, the First Grenadier 
Guards Battalion visited the Costello School 
to talk to students about life in the army. 
Students were given the opportunity to sit 
and talk with the soldiers in small groups. 
They discussed reasons for joining the army, 
and the experiences men have had in 
service. The increase of context in our 
poetry units require students to think 
beyond just the poem anŘ ǘƘŜ ǎƻƭŘƛŜǊǎΩ 

views and first-hand experience are invaluable to our students. Some of 
our students were perhaps persuaded to join, as one officer said a typical 
day for him was two hours of training in the morning, and then playing X-

Box all day! The students 
were attentive and asked 
many insightful questions 
about the kind of discipline 
that was required, and the 
difficult things a soldier 
might see in the field. A 
valuable experience for all!  

I am sure you will enjoy this proud 
photo from Mrs Fischer who 
organised the conflict army visit. The 
atmosphere in the hall was of real 
engagement and the students loved 
the discussions, so much so that 
they didn't want to leave even at the 
end of the day. 
 

Amazing Film Industry Experience 

On Monday 26 March a group of students from Costello went to 

the Harry Potter Warner Brothers Studio tour. The students had 

a great day looking at props, costumes and sets from the Harry 

Potter Films. This experience has allowed students to see the 

amazing film industry that exists here in the UK. 

 

Year 11 FixUp 

We had Junior Ogunyemi from FixUp visit our 
Year 11s on Wednesday 25 April for a last push 
on revision for their upcoming GCSEs. 

The students really appreciated it and felt they 
got a lot from the session. 

http://www.fixupseminars.co.uk/ 

http://www.fixupseminars.co.uk/


Attendance Lottery News! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hello from the SEN Department 

In each article we look at a different learning style that our students prefer and how we support those students in 
school.  We are also here to help you support your child at home by giving you strategies and resources that may 
help. 

Kinesthetic LearnersΧ 

Some students learn better when they do something practical or make something to help explain what they need to 
know.  These tips may help in lessons, with homework and for revision. 

DŜǘ ƻǳǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƘƻǳǎŜΧ 

Some people find going for a walk or a run while listening to information on a podcast or reading 
information helps them to remember it. 

/ǳǘ ŀƴŘ ǎǘƛŎƪΧ 

Write down as many facts as possible onto small pieces of 
coloured paper and cut them out. Arrange the paper into sections and stick 
them down on a large piece of paper.  You can also photocopy sections of text 
and images and add them to the collage. 

aŀƪŜ ŀ ƳƻŘŜƭΧ 

Make a model of what you are learning about and annotate it with helpful 
information.  Try solving maths equations by making the shapes you are 
working out.  

.ƻŀǊŘ ƎŀƳŜǎΧ 

Use the information you are trying 
to learn to create a board game. Change the information on one of your 
own board games to include what you are trying to learn. Create 
challenges and rules to help develop your ideas. 

  

Congratulations to the following students who won Amazon vouchers for 
their excellent attendance between February and Easter!! 

  

 Fiona Wright 7FAC  Javier Gurung 10CJE 
 Sheikh Diallo 7IA  Harry Sarnicki 10KNB 
 

 Mackenzie Keenan 8SCW  James Anderson 11IRC 
 Jessica Falcus-Valleley 8JCS  Azzaryat Ali 11CL 
 

 Rhianna Mackay 9LT 
 Robyn Angus 9CRH 



Dance News  

Dance Festival 2018 

! ƘǳƎŜ ǿŜƭƭ ŘƻƴŜ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ŘŀƴŎŜ ŦŜǎǘƛǾŀƭΦ !ǎ ŜǾŜǊΣ ƛǘΩǎ ǎƻ ƭƻǾŜƭȅ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ 

different performances that the students work so hard to achieve, alongside the real mixture of students we have on 

stage. All years were involved again this year, which is fantastic.  It was brilliant practice for our GCSE Dance 

students, to perform in front of an audience, in preparation for their GCSE Dance moderation recordings. KS3 

dancers never fail to amaze me with their hard work on their choreographies.  

Lƴ ǇŀǊǘƛŎǳƭŀǊΣ LΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ to thank all the staff who helped out on the night: Miss Hall, Mrs Llewellyn, Miss Allaire, Mr 

Gardner, Miss Borthwick, Mrs Battey, Dee Dinsey and the Site Team! Thank you all so much! I really appreciate your 

support J   Finally, I would like to thank all parents/ guardians for all your support! I very much appreciate it! J  

Mrs Adair 

 

Kirstie Pearson Work Experience 2018 
 
Kirstie Pearson was on work experience in the Dance department at The Costello School for a week, beginning 
Monday 19 March. 
 
YƛǊǎǘƛŜΩs work experience involved: 

- Leading class warm-ups 
- Supporting groups of students in lessons with their choreographies 
- Creation of dance resources 
- Planning and preparation for the Dance Festival 2018 

 



It was an absolute pleasure having Kirstie for work experience week, and I very much valued her support throughout 
the week. Kirstie arrived every morning on time, she was professional with all students in the class. Kirstie worked at 
her hardest every day, and did her best with all tasks she was presented withΦ L ǾŜǊȅ ƳǳŎƘ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜŘ ŀƭƭ YƛǊǎǘƛŜΩǎ 
help and support throughout the week. 
 
Mrs Adair 
 
This is what Kirstie had to say about work experience: 

άL ǇŀǊǘƛŎǳƭŀǊƭȅ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ Ƴȅ ǿƻǊƪ 
experience and was very sad to leave 
after the week I had. Doing work 
experience made me gain a lot of things 
including confidence, making so many 
new friends and what the future would 
be like. I loved teaching the pupils as ƛǘΩǎ 
ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ L ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ Řƻ ǿƘŜƴ LΩƳ ƻƭŘŜǊ 
and would recommend it to anyone with 
a passion for dance.  Would be happy to 
help any time with Year 9ǎ ŀŦǘŜǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦέ  

 

 

Costello Kiva Group 

Congratulations to the Costello Kiva group (Josh Oldcorn, Maya Leach ςchairperson-, Kieran Davidson-Blake, Jason 

Crisford, Keira Julian, Sophie Sohachevsky and Lizzie Vanlint) 

Over the course of the last few weeks the students raised approximately £120.00 through their own donations and a 

successful bake sale. The group then had the very difficult decision as to which projects to support. The group 

selected projects that would have impact on both the individual and the community as well as weighing up the 

likelihood of success. This process generated a great deal of debate but eventually four projects spanning three 

continents where chosen.  

 
 

 

  



Library News 

I am pleased to say that this year we have sixteen Year 8 students taking part in the Hampshire Book Award 2018.  In 

addition, nine members of staff (including myself) are reading along with students. 

This is an annual award for the best 

paperback fiction title published in 

the previous year for the 11-14 age 

group. The judges of the award are 

Year 8 students from a number of 

secondary schools who have 

committed to reading all six 

shortlisted titles.  

The books were launched to students 

by myself and Isabelle Pearce of the 

School Library Service just before the 

Easter holidays and they are off to a 

flying start! One of the students 

taking part, Reggie Kaczynski, said: 

άLǘΩǎ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ōǊƻŀŘŜƴ 

our horizons by reading six completely 

different books. Instead of sticking to 

our favourite author/genre we can 

expand our comfort zone. I have read 

four of the books so far - LΩǾŜ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ 

ǘƘŜƳ ŀƭƭ ǎƻ ƛǘΩǎ ŘƛŦŦƛŎǳƭǘ ǘƻ say which is 

ōŜǎǘΦέ   

Before half-term we will get together 

in school to discuss the titles. In June 

we will then meet with students from 

other schools for the finale of the 

award to debate and decide the 

winning fiction title.  

Mrs Lomax 

Librarian  

 

Computing Department 

We could like to congratulate the following students on achieving - "The Duke of York Inspiring Digital 
Enterprise Award - Bronze Level": 

Year 9 Year 8 
Danielle Jones Selina Anderton 
William Colegate Louis Hennessy 
Jasmine Payne Tom Ings 
Harvey Pritchard Alvita Babu 
Jamie Frazer Maisie Gilbert 
Kaviya Balasritharan Brooke Pardy  


